ANCRAM PLANNING BOARD
MINUTES

March 1st, 2018
Board Members Present: John Ingram, Bob Roche, Joe Crocco, Dennis Sigler, Ann Rader (alt), and Palmer Irving (alt) 
Board Member(s) Absent: James Stickles, Erin Robertson, Terry Boyles,
Others Present: Mark Graminski (Moss representative) and Brittany L. Morgan (Horwitz representative)
On March 1, 2018 the monthly meeting of the Town of Ancram Planning Board was called to order at 7:00 PM by the Chair, John Ingram.
The previous meeting minutes were reviewed by the Board. Bob motioned to approve the minutes from February 1, 2017. The motion was seconded by Joe Crocco. Motion carried.

Correspondence: Due to a lack of quorum, the February Columbia County Planning Board meeting was not held. As a result, the Watkins application had not been discussed. John Ingram had said that the application did not need to be resubmitted since it had been approved unanimously. The Zoning Board of Appeals received the PB’s letter and voted to approve the Nienas Area Variance with the conditions imposed by the NYS DEC permit.

Conflicts Check: The Chair, John Ingram, asked if there were any conflicts. There were none.

Agenda Items:
Old Business:
Horwitz:

The submission had previously been classified as a lot line adjustment, not requiring a public hearing. Brittany L. Morgan, a representative of the applicant, submitted updated survey maps to the Planning Board demonstrating the proposed lot line to be removed. Ms. Morgan stated that the trailer, which had previously occupied the small lot, had been removed. Therefore, in approving the removal of the lot line the Planning Board would not be creating a lot with two residences.
Dennis Sigler motioned to declare a Negative Declaration for the purposes of Environmental Review. Joe Crocco seconded the motion. All in favor, motion passes.
Dennis Sigler motioned to approve the lot line adjustment. Joe Crocco seconded the motion. All in favor, motion carries.

New Business:

Robert Moss:
Mark Graminski represents the applicant Robert Moss. The applicants seek to build a guest house; however, because they desire a full kitchen in the guest house they would not comply with the Town of Ancram Zoning. After exploring their options the applicants have decided to subdivide the parcel and then construct the guest house as the primary residence on one of the newly created parcels. The new parcels will be approximately 8 acres and 150 acres. The applicants seek to use the existing driveway with the lower portion becoming a “common driveway.” Mr. Graminski met with the Highway Superintendent to discuss the requirements of the common driveway. The existing driveway is gravel. They may need to install a catch basin. The existing driveway complies, in large part, with the requirements for common driveways, as enumerated in the Town of Ancram Highway Regulations. The applicant will request a waiver from any requirement which they are unable to meet. This will allow them to keep the existing driveway and leave the trees along the driveway. In October, 2017, the applicants received approval from the Columbia County Department of Health for septic on the new lot. Additionally, because the renovations on the existing house will reduce the number of bedrooms the existing septic will not need to be replaced.

Joe Crocco motioned to declare the Ancram Planning Board Lead Agency for Environmental Review. Bob Roche seconded the motion. All in favor, motion carries.

Dennis motioned to grant Sketch Plan Approval and to conduct the Site Plan Review in conjunction with the subdivision approval process. Joe Crocco seconded the motion. All in favor, motion passes.
Joe Crocco motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 PM. The motion was seconded by Bob Roche.  All in favor, motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,

John Hoffman
Secretary, Planning Board.
